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WHAT ARE OUR MOST IMPORTANT PRIORITIES?
Br. Emili Turú, moderator, presented the SEE-JUDGE plan as a context for the process of discernment. The reflection today was led by Br. Mariano Varona who highlighted the important task of discerning priorities emerging from the second Chapter survey, and of finding adequate responses to them on the part of Brothers and laypersons. The work was to be carried out in three stages: personal time for reflection and prayer, group work, and a plenary session.

The key question was how to ensure the vitality of the Institute for the next eight years, with regard to Marist Apostolic Spirituality, Mission, Solidarity and other areas. Each group came up with an aspect requiring urgent attention in the areas mentioned. The plenary session took place in an atmosphere of listening and discernment.

FINANCIAL REPORT
In the fourth session, Br. Yvon Bédard, Econome General, presented his report. The 34-page report included: financial data for the year 2000; recommendations of the 1993 Chapter and the extent to which they were put into effect; an analysis of the financial data; and finally, a section on challenges, dreams and a vision for the future. 

The explanations were facilitated by a power-point presentation. Tomorrow, Saturday, there will be time for personal reading of the documentation, as well as session for comments and discussion.

IN BRIEF
- Today's feast of the Exaltation of the Cross helped direct the prayers of the capitulants towards the innocent victims of the tragic events in the USA.

- At noon, everyone in the house assembled in the entrance courtyard to observe three minutes of silence for the victims. This was done throughout Europe.

- Messages of support have been received from the Marist Missionary Sisters (in General Chapter) and from the Teresian Community in Limpio (Paraguay).

- Auxiliary services: A) An “Antenna Group” was set up to pick up concerns and ideas that are circulating as a help for the Central Commission: Brothers Robert Teoh, Don Bisson, Ángel Medina, Lawrence Ndwala and Roque Salet. B) Br. Eugéne Kabanguka will coordinate the liturgy commission including a representative of each language group.

- The 17 laypersons to take part in the Chapter have been arriving in the past two days. They will begin their official activities tomorrow. 

